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Children’s party? Hire 
our hall!!  £120 for 3 

hours (£150 Sundays) 
Contact the office 

 Monday 23rd September  Reception children stay for lunch 
      Prospective parent tour at 10.20am 

 Tuesday 24th September  ~ 

 Wednesday 25th September KS1 visit to Pizza Express, Barnet (AM) 
      E-Safety Meeting for parents 7.00-8.00am 

 Thursday 26th September  ~ 

 Friday 27th September  No cello lessons today      

There will be an e-safety meeting for parents on Wednesday 25th September from 7.00-8.00pm.  This       
dynamic, high quality presentation provides parents with an insight into the wide array of apps, games and 
websites that children are using. This session is a ‘must’ for all parents whose children have a presence in the 
digital world. The outcome is to empower parents to keep their children safe when using technology. There 

are four areas to be covered in the session: 

 What children are taught about Online Safety 

 Latest trends of what children are doing online 

 The issues and dangers children face online 

 How we can make children safer online 

Welcome to our Reception families - the children have come and settled in wonderfully already.  It has been a joy 
as ever to pop into our Early Years and see the buzz of activity!  Our EYFS outdoor area is now complete in its   
revamp.  Thank you to all those who helped raise money through the sponsored walk last 
year. 
 

Well done to all the children who applied for the House and Sports Captain roles.  Some 
great speeches were heard in the different houses.  Congratulations to those children who 
won their positions. 
 
I would like to share with you this week some wonderful acts of kindness that we were told 
about.   Two of our children are helping some local elderly residents by taking them home 
prepared meals.  What fantastic community spirit and a great hands on way to learn that 
some in our community might need a bit of a helping hand.     
 
We have a busy few Fridays coming up - this Friday we have the new Reception Families Social Event...I hear ru-
mours of a bouncy castle!   Then next Friday we will be having a second hand book sale.   Our library is hugely 

over stocked, as are our classrooms and we have an excess of books, with no shelf space unfortunately left to 
house them.   Having offered some to Noah's Ark, we are selling the rest off (50p for one, three for a pound -   
bargain!) next Friday straight after school.  Please do come, have a look and see if you can find a hidden gem or 
two! 
 
Kim Sanett 



 

Year 3 have recently been assigned their houses; Byng, Pepys, Warwick or Hadley. 
The sorting hat had to make some difficult decisions and ask some hard questions 

but the children rose to the sorting hat’s challenges and in the end all of the     
Year 3 children were allocated a House. Let’s hope they now earn lots of team 

points for their houses! 

Good Luck everyone!   

 

Activity        How to join  Start Date  Time 
Cricket Club (Yrs 3-6)       Forms in pockets Mondays  3.30-4.30pm 
Running Club (Juniors)      Forms in pockets Mondays  3.30-4.30pm 
Spanish Club for Juniors       Forms in pockets Wednesdays  12.00-12.30pm 
Running Club (Infants)      Forms in pockets Wednesdays  3.30-4.15pm 
Running Club (Juniors)      Forms in pockets Thursdays  3.30-4.30pm 
Lego Club (Yr1&2)       Forms in pockets Fridays   12.00-12.30pm 
Lego Club (Yr3-6)       Forms in pockets Fridays   12.30-1.00pm 
Cheerleading (Yrs 3-6) with Saracens    Forms in pockets Fridays   3.30-4.30pm 
Jane Judd’s Creative Workshop for KS1 & Rec (starter group) (Call Jane Judd Mondays  3.30-4.00pm 
Jane Judd’s Creative Workshop      (on 07704 588508 Tuesdays  3.30-4.15pm 
Tag Rugby        Forms in pockets Wednesdays  3.30-4.30pm 
 

Byng 
Sports: Hugh & Martha 
House: Jack & Stella 
Pepys 
Sports: Eamon & Gen 

House: Ravi & Scarlett 
Hadley 
Sports: Oliver NW & Sophia H 
House: Eijaz & Honey 
Warwick 
Sports: Luke T & Bella H 
House: Ivan & Daisy 
 
We look forward to seeing them make the most of their positions. 

 



It is a criminal offence to provide false information to secure a school place. Any applications suspected of being 
fraudulent will be referred to London Borough of Barnet’s Corporate Anti-Fraud Team for investigation. If your 
application is proven to be fraudulent you may be prosecuted in addition to the school place being withdrawn. 
You can raise your concerns with CAFT through the below channels: Fraud hotline: 020 8359 2007 Email: 
CAFT@barnet.gov.uk Report it online: www.barnet.gov.uk/anti-fraud Fraud App: the Barnet Fraud Reporter app 

is now available. Please visit the website for further information.  

This year we are continuing our work towards improving the safety for children and the local      
residents during drop off and pick up times. It is a very busy time and we are aware of the           
challenges that children, parents, carers and residents face with the number of cars that come and 
go in a short space of time. The safety and health of our children is a key priority and we would like 
to thank all parents and carers who do drive and park safely. 

 
We would like to ask all parents and carers to continue working with us this year to keep our children safe by     
following our Parking Guidance.  
 
Foulds Safer Parking Guidance 

 The safety of our children is our key priority 

 Drive safely, with due care and attention, and in accordance with the Highway Code at all times 

 Reduce driving speeds to a maximum of 20mph on the roads around the school 

 Be continually aware of children who are walking, scooting or cycling in the local area when driving or 
parking a car 

 Obey the parking restrictions around the school at all times and if needed be prepared to park further away 
and walk 

 There should be no parking or stopping momentarily on the zig-zag lines outside the school gates to drop 
off or pick up passengers.  The markings are there to provide a clear area in which Foulds children can cross 
more safely. 

 Double yellow lines—unless you have a disabled parking permit, you are not permitted to park on double 
yellow lines at any time. 

 Be considerate in choosing a place to park that does not impact on pedestrian safety or local residents 

 Turn off your engine when safely stopped to reduce idling fumes 
 

 

We are very keen to encourage even more of our children to scoot, cycle, walk 
and park and stride to school this year and we hope that parents and carers will         

support us in this.  
We have numerous bike and scooter parks at school for  

children to use each day and you are parking and striding we ask that parents and carers 

 use the roads nearer to QE Boys 
 



AUTUMN  TERM 2019 
Friday 20 September 2019 New Reception families social event 4.00-5.30pm on infant playground 
Monday 23 September  Reception children stay for lunch 
     Prospective parent tour at 10.20am 
Wednesday 25 September KS1 visit to Pizza Express (AM) 
     E-Safety Meeting for parents 7-8pm 
Friday 27 September  No cello lessons today 
Monday 30 September  Reception children stay all day 
     Harvest Festival Assembly for pupils (AM) 
Tuesday 1 October   Prospective parent tour at 2pm 
Wednesday 2 October  Parent Coffee Morning at 9.05am 
Thursday 3 October  Yr 5/6 trip to RAF Museum 

Thursday 10 October  Prospective parent tour at 9.30am 
     Yr 3/4 Cycle Confident session (level 1) 
     Cross Country meet at Copthall (PM) 
     PTA Pamper Evening 7.00-10.00pm 
Friday 11 October   Yr 3/4 Cycle Confident session (level1) 
Monday 14 October  Yr 3/4 & 5/6 VR sessions 
Tuesday 15 October  Parent Teacher Consultations from 4pm 
Thursday 17 October  Pathway Assembly (AM) 
     Parent Teacher Consultations from 2.30pm 
     Half Term Week Monday 21—Friday 25 October 

Monday 28 October  INSET DAY—school closed 
Wednesday 30 October  Apple class visit to Pizza Express (AM) 
     KS1 trip to The Royal Festival Hall 
Thursday 31 October  Young Shakespeare Co. in for Yr 5/6 
     Closing date for secondary school applications 
Friday 1 November  Prospective parent tour at 10am 
Tuesday 5 November  Flu vaccinations in school (AM) 
Wednesday 6 November  Pear class visit Pizza Express (AM) 
     Rugby Festival at Saracens’ Amateurs 
Thursday  7 November  Sportshall Athletics at QEGs (AM) 
Monday 11 November  Height & Weight measurements Rec & Yr6 (AM) 

Thursday 14 November  School Photos—individual & family 
Thursday 21 November  Pathway Assembly (AM) 
Thursday 28 November  Prospective parent tour at 11am 
Tuesday 3 December  Parent Coffee Morning at 9.05am 
Wednesday 4 December  Prospective parent tour at 1.30pm 
Saturday 7 December  PTA Christmas Fair  (12-4pm) 
Thursday 12 December  Yr4 & Yr5 trip to the Tate Modern 
Friday 13 December  Last swim of the term 
Tuesday 17 December  Last NSA Football session of term 
Wednesday 18 December Last NSA Football session of term 
Thursday 19 December  School finishes at 3pm 

Monday 6 January 2020  INSET DAY—school closed 
Tuesday 7 January 2020  Children back to school 
 

 
 



This year we will be celebrating the Harvest Festival at Foulds in assembly on Monday 30th 
September with the children.  As usual, we are asking you to donate fresh fruit and           
vegetables or dried/tinned goods which the children will distribute to the needy in our local 
community as well as to Chipping Barnet Foodbank. If you and your child could decorate a 
container for the goodies, all the better! If you know of a local resident who would            

appreciate a gift parcel, please let us know by filling in the slip below. You may want to check first - some 
children have been disappointed in the past when they tried to deliver a gift and were met with a less 
than welcoming response! 
Instead of, or as well as, contributing food, you may want to give a cash donation which will go straight 
to Chipping Barnet Foodbank who provided 1,337 three-day food supplies last year to people in need.  
Thank you in advance for your donations which will make such a difference to the people who really 
need it. 

If you are able to help with delivering gifts on Tuesday 1st October in the morning,  
please let the school office know, thank you. 
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              Chestnut Eamon 
Making an excellent start to 
Yr6 being engaged in his 
learning in class & on Bristol 
trip 

Hazel Josh 
Enthusiastic            
participation in our 
activities this week 

Maple Luka 
Always listening and a 
great attitude 

Elm Chloe 
An abundance of         
confidence in all school 
areas 

Beech Jonah 
A fantastic &            
confident start to 
Beech life! 

Birch Jordan 
An excellent attitude to 
his first 2 weeks in Yr1 

Oak Ruby 
Showing great enthusiasm & 
participation & setting a 
great example 

Willow Rowan 
His excellent  
enthusiasm & listening 

Rowan Tristan 
Super listening &           
wonderful resilience & 
teamwork skills 

PARKING 
Would parents/carers 
please remember to 

park considerately; not 
on the  zig-zags 

outside the school nor 
over our neighbours’ 

drives, thank you. 

 

ABSENCES 
If your child is sick or will not be in school for any particular reason please could you telephone the office on 020 8449 2714 as soon as possible in the morning to let us know. 

This is particularly important if your child is on the ‘Walk to School’ register.  
Please note children must not return to school for 48 hours following the last bout of either sickness or diarrhoea or both together.  Many thanks. 

 

SCHOOL MEALS 
Please use ParentPay 
to keep on top of your 
child’s school meal 

balance, thank you 

WELCOME 

To Demir & Ryaan who 

have joined Foulds this 

week—we hope you enjoy your 

time with us! 

GOODBYE 

To Sharvesh who left 

Foulds last week—we wish 

you good luck in your new school 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

To Barnaby who has passed 

grade 1 drums with distinction 



 

Football Fixtures 2019/20 
Pre-season 
Following a busy Summer, Foulds’ pre-season continues until half-term: 
Friday 13th Sep - Foulds A,B,C vs Alma A,B @ Byng Road 
Thursday 19th  Sep - Foulds Y4 & Y5 vs Underhill Y4 & Y5 @ OECC 
Tuesday 24th Sep - Foulds vs Christ Church @ Byng Road 
Friday 27th Sep - Foulds vs Broadfields @ Byng Road 
Tuesday 1st Oct - Foulds vs Dwight @ OECC 
Friday 4th Oct - Foulds A,B,C vs St Andrews A,B @ Byng Road 
 
League 
Foulds have been drawn in Pool 2 of the Central League alongside Manorside, St Andrews, Sacred Heart, All Saints N20, 
Monken Hadley, Cromer Road and Christ Church.  
Foulds will begin their league campaign at home to St Andrews on Halloween! 
 
Central Cup 
Foulds have a home tie to Underhill in the Central Cup - this game is scheduled for Thursday 7th November. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Dick Bailey Cup  
Foulds await their opponents in the Dick Bailey Cup (Borough-wide competition)   

 

Tournaments 
Thursday 16th Jan – Y6 Powerleague @ Friern Barnet Powerleague  
Thursday 30th Jan – Girls Powerleague @ Mill Hill Powerleague  
Thursday 13th Feb – Y6 & Girls Powerleague Finals @ Compton Powerleague (if qualified) 
Wednesday 4th Mar – Y4 Powerleague @ Friern Barnet Powerleague  
Wednesday 25th Mar – Y5 Powerleague @ Mill Hill Powerleague  
Monday 11th May - Y1 NSA Tournament @ Compton Powerleague 
Friday 15th May - Y2 NSA Tournament @ Compton Powerleague 
Monday 18th May - Y3/4 Girls NSA Tournament @ Compton Powerleague 
Friday 5th Jun - Y3 NSA Tournament @ Compton Powerleague 

Monday 8th Jun - Y1/2 Girls NSA Tournament @ Compton Powerleague 
Friday 19th Jun – Livingstone B&C team football tournament  @ Livingstone School 
TBC - Foulds Interhouse Football  



 
Foulds’ pre-season continued as we hosted Alma       
Primary for their school’s very first football fixtures. The 
Central League’s newest school brought two teams to 
Byng Road to play three mini-games vs three Foulds 

teams. 
Foulds edged the series of contests but there were signs 
of rustiness in the Foulds’ teams passing. Pre-season will 
continue with some testing encounters against          
Underhill, Christ Church, Broadfields, Dwight and          
St Andrews as we prepare to get match ready for the 
new season. 



 

The New to Reception Families Social is TOMORROW Friday 20th September         
4-5.30pm.  Looking forward to seeing all the new reception children and their    

families there. 
 

The Pamper Night will be Thursday 10th October 7-10pm 
Please see the fliers at the end of this newsletter for more details about how to get 
your ticket and the treatments on offer.  We would like to thank Natasha Railton, 

Emma Day, Luan Abbott-Williams, Victoria Dillon, Rebecca George-Cunnane,        
Lisa Griffiths and Carey O’Connor for organising this event for us all to enjoy. 

 
Our next PTA meetings will be at the end of this month.  Please come along and help 
us plan the Christmas Fair.  Either come and meet us on Tuesday 24th September at 

8pm in the Sebright Arms OR meet us after drop off (9am) on  
Friday 27th September in the school resources room.  Everyone is welcome. 

 
The Autumn Term Discos will be on Friday 1st November  

Reception and KS1 4.15-5.15pm 
KS2 5.30pm-6.30pm 

 
The Christmas Fair will be Saturday 7th December 12-4pm 

 
Please follow us on Instagram #foulds_school or on facebook @fouldspta to be kept 

up to date with all the latest Foulds School PTA news. 
And don’t forget to check out our website fouldspta.blog 

We have now signed up to Amazon Smile.  Please search for FOULDS                 
ASSOCIATION when choosing your charity to donate to when you purchase through 
Amazon Smile.  We get a small percentage of your spending at no extra cost to you! 

 
 

 






